

## **Woodstone Community Primary School**

Heather Lane, Ravenstone, Leicestershire, LE67 2AH
Tel: 01530 519473 email: wpsoffice1@woodstone.leics.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr P Mullins
Deputy Headteacher: Miss G Clement

## Growing together, Learning forever

13th November 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **Nomination for Parent Governor**

There is a vacancy for a parent governor to serve on the school's governing body. We are very keen to encourage parents and carers of registered pupils to nominate themselves to become part of our governing body.

Parent governors are elected by other parents and are vital to our governing body. They share equally with other governors the duty of carrying out the governing body's wide range of responsibilities. Governors do not run the school day to day, as their role is at the strategic or policy-making level in the school. They ensure that the Headteacher performs his responsibilities for the educational performance of the school and ensure the sound, proper and effective use of the school's financial resources. You do not have to be an expert on education to be a school governor, and we value the experience and skills that all governors bring to the role. However, you will be expected to demonstrate skills and experience that will enhance governance at the school, a commitment to undertake training and a willingness to engage in the life of the school and its strategic development, over and above merely attending meetings. The Governing Body would welcome applications from parents who have an interest in developing the school and helping us to move forward.

If you join our governing body, you will serve for a four-year term and you can continue to the end of the four years even if your child leaves the school. Being a governor does take up time. There are six governing body meetings each year and governors usually serve on one or more committees which meet, at least once a term. You will need to set aside time to be able to be an effective governor: time to prepare for meetings, for visiting the school, to undertake training and updating.

If you would like to take the opportunity to put yourself forward as a candidate please contact the school by telephone, email or in person and request an application pack which will contain further information along with a parent governor election form. Please complete and return the election form to Woodstone Community Primary School by **Wednesday 27**<sup>th</sup> **November 2024 at 9:00am**.

If there are more nominations than vacancies the election will be by secret ballot. If that is necessary, voting papers will be sent to all parents together with details of the ballot procedure.

To find out more about what being a governor at this school is like, you can contact Mr Patrick Mullins (Headteacher) or Mr S Young (Chair of Governors), who will be very willing to answer any questions.

Yours sincerely.

Mr P Mullins

Headteacher and Returning Officer





















